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Brief Description:  Addressing the extent to which Washington residents are at risk of rolling 
blackouts and power supply inadequacy events.

Sponsors:  House Committee on Environment & Energy (originally sponsored by 
Representatives Mosbrucker, Dye, Leavitt, Schmidt, Christian and Walsh).

House Committee on Environment & Energy
Senate Committee on Environment, Energy & Technology

Background:

Resource Adequacy Stakeholder Meetings. 
The Department of Commerce and the Utilities and Transportation Commission are 
required to jointly convene a stakeholder meeting at least annually through 2024 to discuss 
the adequacy of the state's energy resources for meeting electric needs.  The meeting must 
also address steps utilities can take to coordinate planning in light of changes to the 
Northwest power system.  The meeting must include representatives of investor-owned 
utilities, consumer-owned utilities, regional planning organizations, transmission operators, 
and other stakeholders.
 
Widespread Power Outage Events. 
When demand for electricity exceeds available supply, a widespread electrical power outage 
event may occur, which is often referred to as a blackout.  During an event of this nature, 
utilities may temporarily shut off power to parts of the electric grid on a rolling basis, which 
is often referred to as a rolling blackout.

Summary:

The list of stakeholders that must be included in the resource adequacy stakeholder 
meetings is expanded to include energy analytics experts at the Pacific Northwest National 
Laboratory.

This analysis was prepared by non-partisan legislative staff for the use of legislative 
members in their deliberations. This analysis is not part of the legislation nor does it 
constitute a statement of legislative intent.

SHB 1117- 1 -House Bill Report



 
In 2023 the resource adequacy stakeholder meeting must address strategies to ensure power 
supply adequacy to avoid the risk of rolling blackouts.  The 2023 meeting must also discuss 
the extent to which proposed laws and regulations may require new state policy for resource 
adequacy.  The stakeholder meeting should also seek to identify regulatory and statutory 
incentives to enhance and ensure resource adequacy and reliability.
 
If regional energy analytics capability is established at Pacific Northwest National 
Laboratory, the Department of Commerce (Commerce) and the Utilities and Transportation 
Commission (UTC) must invite the Pacific Northwest National Laboratory to the meeting to 
provide relevant analytics to inform the discussion.
 
Commerce and the UTC must jointly convene annual resource adequacy stakeholder 
meetings through calendar year 2030, instead of through calendar year 2024.

Votes on Final Passage:

House 95 0

Senate 47 2 (Senate amended)

House 96 0 (House concurred)

Effective: July 23, 2023
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